Santa Rosa Quilt Guild
Business Meeting

Thursday February 2, 2017

President Jim Jensen called the meeting to order at 10:06 AM
Rhonda Denny introduced and welcomed new member Harriet Louise Saunders.
Quilt Related Announcements:

Phyllis Gallaway announced a short Hand Embroidery Club meeting will be held at the close of the
business meeting to work on a few organizational items.

Tri-Guild luncheon sign-ups will be available today at the end of the business meeting. Due to the limit
on number of attendees available to attend from each guild it was asked that if you sign up and are NOT
able to attend, PLEASE CALL the number on the invitation form so that someone who is on the waiting
list can attend in your place. Petaluma guild is hosting the Tri-Guild luncheon this year.

Guild Gift Vouchers are now available in any dollar amount for use within the guild. Contact either Linda
Hooper for more details or Phyllis Gallaway to purchase gift vouchers. Vouchers are good for one year
from the date of purchase.

Cloverdale Quilts! Pam McVey is collecting quilts to be delivered to Cloverdale. Be sure your name is on
your bag and on your quilt(s).

Moonlight Quilt show application forms are available on line at MQSC.ORG. Entry deadline is April 7",
2017.

Committee Reports:

TSW: Jan Nilsen- February TSW will be a demonstration on decorative pillows and pillow shams; March
brings us Vicki David sharing how to make perfect bindings; and scheduled in April Jim Jensen will guide
us in how to control the wandering sewing machine foot pedal. Check out the TSW tab on the website
for more detailed information. Sign-ups are encouraged so that an adequate number of handouts can
be available.

Block-of-the-Month: Cathy Conover--24 star blocks were submitted and they were won by Sharon Fry!!
Congratulations. Sharon asked that another name be pulled and Jan Westerman was the second lucky
winner!!

The February block is titled Martha Washington to be done in black, white and red. Instructions are on
the website.



Friendship blocks: Cheryl Dudley- There is a new block for Community Quits (due in one month!)
Instructions are on the website.

Membership: Jan Andrews- Membership cards and rosters are available at the membership desk.
Library (Etc.): A brand new book was introduced.

Are you getting emails and don’t want to? Let Sharon know, if you are not getting emails from Sharon
and should be....be sure to see Sharon to resolve whatever the issue might be!

Lost and Found still has a few items waiting for their owners to claim them....stop and check out the
basket for items that might be yours!

Name Tag drawing: 93 members were present- Sharon Fry and Linda Silva were the lucky winners.

Community quilts: Laura Barrett --introduced the first Quilt-a-Thon of 2017! Welcome everyone. Quilt-
a-Thon information and was shared such as who to go to with questions and instructions for the day
..... Everyone.....Start your engines....

Show and Tell:
Meeting adjourned at 10:35 (ish) AM
Submitted by

Carole Behlke, Secretary.



